
 

NWC/as 
 
3 April 2025 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian  
 
Re: Year 9/10 Timetable changes starting April 2025  
 
We are writing to let you know that after Easter, Year 9 & 10 students will have a timetable change affecting 
the number of hours of study for Science and core PE.  
 
We have been able to appoint a new Science teacher so we have been able to fully restore our intended 
Science curriculum hours for all students in Year 9 and 10. Time has been made available for this by 
students having one less core PE lesson a fortnight.  
 
This will support their Science GCSE studies and whilst making changes mid-year is undesirable, we feel 
that this is a very beneficial change.  
 
As part of this re-timetabling and due to other staff changes (maternity leaves, new staff joining and others 
who are leaving), there will be some changes to students’ teachers and classes so we will reissue 
timetables after the holidays to all students. Please discuss these changes with your child and ensure they 
have updated their timetable in their planner.  
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact your child's tutor, ADOPA or DOPA or myself should 
you prefer.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Mrs N Cowan  
Deputy Headteacher 
 

 

 


